
 
JANUARY 

2011 

SANCHEZ ST. 
SUSPECT PHOTO 

 

 
 
SFPD have released the 
above composite sketch of a 
suspect wanted in 
connection with the battery 
of two victims on the 100 
block of Sanchez Street at 
10:30 PM on February 23, 
2016.  
 
The male victim in the 
battery suffered a broken 
leg, while the female victim 
suffered a traumatic brain 
injury.  
 
The primary suspect, shown 
above, was the only one 
engaged in the battery but 
three others stood and 
watched the battery, and fled 
with the suspect.  
 
We have increased patrols 
North of Market Street into 
the Duboce Triangle 
neighborhood as a result of 
this battery and we began 
distributing “WANTED” 
posters throughout the area 
seeking information on the 
suspect.  
 

 

We will continue to focus a 
portion of each patrol on 
Sanchez Street and into 
Duboce Triangle whenever 
possible.  
 
SPFD Park Station 
investigations team is 
seeking public assistance in 
identifying the suspect 
shown, and the additional 
three accomplices to this 
battery incident.  
 
Ask your friends, family, 
neighbors and co-workers 
who may have been in the 
area around that time to 
contact police.  You may 
have observed a critical 
piece of evidence without 
even realizing it.  
 
If you know the suspect 
shown, or have any 
information related to this 
case, contact: 
 
Sergeant Rob Terry 
Park Police Station 
Special Investigation Team 
(SIT) 
415-242-3000 
 
or 
 
anonymously to the SFPD tip 
line at  
 
415-575-4444 
 
or  
 
text a tip to  TIP411 with 
SFPD at the start of the 
message.   
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 STAY AWAY ORDER 

IMPOSED 

 
Patrick McClellen 

 
Following another incident 
within the Castro 
neighborhood, the District 
Attorney was granted a 
public nuisance stay away 
order against Patrick 
McClellen above. 
 
The stay away order 
required that the subject 
stay no less than 50 yards 
from the intersection of 
Market Street and Castro 
Street. If he is located 
inside that 50 yard 
exclusion, he is subject to 
immediate arrest and 
prosecution.  
 
If you observe the subject 
within the 50 yard exclusion 
during the effective period 
of the stay away order, call 
the SFPD non-emergency 
or 911 if the subject is 
causing problems. Advise 
the dispatcher of the 
subjects name and the stay 
away order number and 
wait for Police to arrive.  Do 
not engage the subject in 
any way if you can avoid 
doing so.  

415.ASK.CCOP       www.CastroPatrol.org       info@CastroPatrol.org  

2006-2016 
 
As incredible as it 
sometimes seems, CCOP 
will celebrate our 10th 
Anniversary in October of 
this year.  
 
We want to thank everyone 
who has volunteered, and 
who continues to volunteer, 
to make CCOP possible.  
 

CCOP HISTORY 
 
Chief Greg Carey, KCCO is 
the second longest 
continuous serving 
Patroller with CCOP.  
 
A graduate of PVBTC 003 
in January of 2007, Greggy 
was quickly snagged to sit 
on the CCOP Board which 
at that time numbered 
some 15 people.  When 
founder Carlton Paul 
elected to leave CCOP in 
mid 2007, Greggy 
accepted the nomination to 
Chair of the Board and was 
appointed to Chief of the 
Patrol in 2010 .  

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

S. Wilson & P. Card 
Promoted To Patroller 

(Ptlr.)   

 
 

 
We are proud to recognize 
Sebastian Wilson who was 
promoted to full Patroller 
(Ptlr.) having successfully 
completed the required 4 
supervised patrols.  
 
Sebastian is actually a 
returning former Patroller 
who initially certified with us 
in PVBTC 021 on 
09/18/2010.  Life events 
overtook and Sebastian left 
active Patrolling for a few 
years, but returned to re-
certify and begin patrolling 
with us again this year.  
 
Please extend your 
congratulations next time 
you see Sebastian on 
patrol.   
 

 
 
 
 

PATROLLER STUFF 

THE NUMBERS 

   
 

Through March 2016 
 
Active Patrollers= 19 
Inactive Patrollers = 5 
 
Regular Patrols YTD = 18 
Special Events YTD = 6 
Patrol Hours YTD = 297 
 
New Trainees YTD = 11 
Re-certifications YTD = 9 
 

PATROL VOLUNTEER 
BASIC TRAINING CLASS 

PVBTC-051 
 

SATURDAY MAY 14 
1PM – 4PM 

Most Holy Redeemer Church 
(Enter from 18th St by 

Diamond St) 
 

To recertify:  If you need to 
re-certify, send us an e-mail 
to let us know you will attend, 
and turn up no later than 
2:00PM for the practical 
patrolling portion.  
 
Know some friends or family 
who want to join you on 
patrol, have them sign up on-
line for the class TODAY.  
 
 
 

Increase In Commercial 
Burglaries  

 

At least three businesses we 
know of have been hit by 
burglaries, or attempted 
burglaries, this month alone.  

According to an article in 
Hoodline, Jungle Red salon 
at 4233 18th was the victim of 
a burglary on the evening of 
March 13/14.  Zapata 
Mexican Grill at 4150 18th 
was hit with an attempted 
burglary on March 18 at 
around 2:30 AM which was 
caught on surveillance 
camera.  It appears the would 
be burglars were disturbed 
and they made off before 
entering the store.  

  

Crystal Way on the 2300 
Block of Market Street was 
the latest burglary victim at 
around 4:00 AM on March 
29th.  

SFPD Mission Police Station 
is investigating all three 
cases, but no suspect 
descriptions have been 
released to date.  

While on our regular patrols, 
we should pay particular 
attention to commercial 
businesses, even those which 
are closed, as we pass by.  
Look for any signs of damage 
or intrusion to doors or 
windows.  

If you observe anything, or 
anyone, suspicious contact 
SFPD immediately using their 
the non-emergency or 911 as 
appropriate. We will keep you 
updated as more information 
becomes available on these 
three incidents.  

 

 

 
 
 
 

CCOP CALENDAR 

PATROLLERS &  
DIRECTORS MONTHLY 

MEETING 
 

EVERY 2nd Thursday  
of each month. 

 
 

8PM – 9:30PM 
Chase Bank Community 

Room 
2112 15th Street 

 
 

ALL Patrollers, non-patrol 
volunteers, supporters and 
members of the public are  
welcome and encouraged to 
attend our monthly meetings.  
 
 

 
 
 
We are proud to recognize 
Pamela Card who was 
promoted to full Patroller 
(Ptlr.) having successfully 
completed the required 4 
supervised patrols.  
 
Pamela joined us this year 
in PVBTC 050 on 
01/23/2016  and has 
already shown a very 
active interest in our public 
outreach efforts, an area 
where we know we need a 
lot of help!  Pamela also 
enjoys patrolling during the 
daytime. 
 
Please extend your 
congratulations next time 
you see Pamela on patrol.   
 
 
 
 
    

WALK-ALONG 
PROGRAM 

 

 
 
Do you know someone who 
is interested in CCOP, but 
they have not “taken the 
plunge” to train yet? 
 
Invite them to join you on a 
“walk-along” patrol. You’ll 
need a minimum of 3 
Patrollers and prior 
approval from CCOP. 
Contact us for more details.     


